To Transfer an Applet to a Web Page

To transfer an applet to a web page is similar to adding a link to a Word document to a web page. In general you need to:

1. Develop an applet that works without problems. Use BlueJ, for example, to assist in the development of an applet. Suppose your applet is called CalcApplet, for example.

2. Find the directory that contains the binary code for your applet and transfer that file to your web directory. In our case the file name for the binary code is CalcApplet.class. If you are using BlueJ you will find directories for your projects in the “My Documents” folder, and you will find the class files inside those project directories.
Make sure that you transfer the class file to the same directory where the HTML document is that is to include your applet.

3. Open an existing HTML page on your web server or create a new one to contain your applet.

4. At the place where you want the applet to appear, add some HTML tags as follows:

<applet code=”CalcApplet.class” WIDTH=”200” HEIGHT=”100”>

</applet>

Of course if your applet is not called CalcApplet you need to adjust the tag parameter appropriately. There may be additional parameters inside the applet tag for more sophisticated applets.
5. Save the HTML document and load it into your web browser.

You should now see your web page as usual, but it should include your working applet.

If you use, specifically, Microsoft FrontPage, you can transfer your class file (CalcApplet.class in our case) in step 2 via “drag and drop” after opening FrontPage.

To add an “applet” tag in FrontPage, first open the HTML document to contain your applet. Then switch to the “HTML Source” tab to review the actual HTML code. Then, at the proper location, add the applet tag as described above.
